
_______________________________________________________________________________________
Warners Bay High School    1    “Quality Education for All”

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
It’s been a busy time with the Olympics 
but a busy time at Warners Bay High as 

well. May I congratulate Alex Winner (12) who won one 
of the most significant independent Australian Art Prizes, 
The Moran Contemporary Photographic Prize - Secondary 
Schools Section. A record 330,409 entries in all categories 
were received from across Australia. The ‘Moran Prize’ is 
the world’s wealthiest art prize with a combined total of 
AUD $300,000 in monies and prizes.

Alex was one of 16 finalists for the 2012 Moran Contem-
porary Photographic Schools Section Years 11-12 category. 
What was also exciting was that two other WBHS students 
Maddison Moulton (12) and Lauren Moulton (12), were 
also in the 16 finalists from across NSW. What a fantastic 
achievement for WBHS students and the CAPA staff! All 
finalists’ and semi-finalists works can be viewed online at 
www.moranprizes.com.au

What was also very exciting was that WBHS has now had 
wins in this prestigious national competition for three years 
out of four. Thank you to the CAPA staff in particular the 
Head Teacher Mrs Trudy Farmer and Ms Donna Pfister 
who assisted Alex with his entry. Alex’s entry will be framed 
and hung with other national Moran Photographic prize 
winners Wanagi Zable-Andrews and Tamara Schier in our 
foyer. How clever are we?

Still in CAPA, congratulations to Siobhan Hull (12), India 
Monaghan (10) and Sarah Stocker (11) who, along with 
teacher Mr Ashley Forbes, were part of the Hunter Singers 
group who received one Gold and two Silver medals at the 
World Choir Games in Cincinatti. Wow! Well done!

Now on to the Basketball Court; congratulations to Daniel 
Borbajo (12) and Jacob Rauch (10) who played in the NSW 
Country Under 18’s Mens Championships for the NSW Bas-
ketball Carnival. Their team the Newcastle Hunters Under 
18’s, were being undefeated and crowned the Basketball 
NSW Country Champions. Well done boys!

Congratulations also to Dominic Bizzarri (12), who was se-
lected in the NSW All Schools Football Squad which played 
in Townsville last week. Well done Dom!

Congratulations to Laurence TeBay (11) who has been 
selected for the National Youth Science Forum in January 
2013. Well done, Laurence!

Congratulations also to Josh Chock ((9), who was selected 
to play soccer in Singapore this September with Northern 
NSW Football.

A Step Closer. Last Year I took the opportunity to apply 
for the student welfare officer position under the National 
Chaplaincy Program. Our submission for Round 2 funding 
was successful however, the Chaplaincy Program was sub-
ject to a High Court Challenge and funding was suspended. 
Last week Mr Phil Jones, President of the P&C, received 
the paperwork in relation to the funding. I nominated the 
P&C as our incorporated body for receipt of the funds as the 
Federal Government requires receipt of funding. Phil and I 
signed the funding agreement and are hopeful the money 
will be released in the near future. 

I applied for a Student Welfare Officer to work 20 hours 
per week to assist our full range of students, not just those 
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with behavioural or learning needs. When the funding ar-
rives, we will have $10,000 for the remainder of 2012 and 
$20,000 for each of 2013 and 2014. Our funding allocation 
is $55,000 which includes GST of $5,000.

While we have been waiting for the program monies to be 
released, the executive have brainstormed the programs 
we currently operate to support and assist our students and 
identify where there are gaps in support. From this we have 
drafted a role statement for the Student Welfare Officer.

While we are waiting for receipt of the funding we will 
finalise the role statement for consideration at the next 
P&C Meeting on 28 September and begin the recruitment 
process. This will be a part-time position of up to 20 hours / 
week for the remainder of 2012 and all of 2013 and 2014. 
An expression of interest including the qualifications and 
expertise requirements of the position will be published in 
the next Bulletin and promoted to the school community.  
Once we finalise the qualifications and role statement 
please promote the concept to suitable applicants.

Empowering Local Schools (ELS). As you know from the 
previous Bulletin we have been selected as one of 229 
schools to pilot the ELS project. As this stage, we know we 
will be trialling the new LMBR processes for administration, 
financial management and student record keeping. This 
process will begin  in Term 4. Currently key personnel from 
SASS and the teaching service are undergoing training.

We have received our one-off $50,000 grant as part of the 
trial process. This has settled nicely into our bank account 
and we can use in whatever way we determine best meets 
our needs. It’s not enough for 6 permanent classrooms and a 
performance space to replace our demountable city (which 
is my dream that I won’t give away), so we will need to de-
termine other priorities. (It doesn’t hurt to dream especially 
in the year of the Olympics!)

Staff and parents (through the P&C) have been briefed on 
the ELS program - as much as I know at this stage - and we 
have commenced our “big picture” thinking.

My question to staff, parents and our community is this… 
“If we could make a change to what we currently do to 
make our school better for students and their learning, what 
would we do?”

Let’s not worry at this stage if we have the authority to do 
things radically differently, let’s just dream of the desired 
outcomes. If you have any ideas, please email them to me 
on sharon.parkes@det.nsw.edu.au and I will add them to 
our growing list.

The ELS will give us more flexibility to meet our needs. If 
you want to know more, please regularly refer to the DEC 
website http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/news/els/index.
php for the latest information.

In Term 4 we will ‘see’ our new Resource Allocation Model 
(RAM) which will give us the scope to try new ways of do-

ing things to meet the learning needs of our students both 
now, and into the future. We live in exciting times!

In the meantime, while we wait for more resources to meet 
our needs, may I thank the hundreds of parents and families 
who have paid both their subject contribution fee and school 
contribution fee. The subject contribution fee pays for con-
sumables over and above minimum course requirements 
to allow students to gain valuable skills and experiences in 
various courses. These consumables are purchased locally 
and we must pay our bills, so thank you to those parents 
and families who have already assisted us with this process. 

School Contributions are a voluntary fee which allows the 
school to purchase equipment and resources above the min-
imum standards provided to us through the Department of 
Education and Communities (DEC). Last year we purchased 
many additional resources for students including musical 
equipment, a music trailer for our band, air conditioning for 
another 6 classrooms, additional seating, sound-proofing of 
3 classrooms, data projectors such that nearly all classrooms 
now have a data projector and much more. These funds, 
together with the fantastic donation of $..... from the P&C 
ensured that Warners Bay High School students have the 
best resources to support their learning.

If you have not had a chance yet to pay your School Con-
tributions or you hadn’t realised how much we need your 
support, please pay what you can before the end of the 
school year.

Parents who need financial assistance for Subject Contribu-
tions, uniforms or books, should enquire at the front office 
for an application form. Your privacy will be respected.

A new permanent staff member. Recently the merit selection 
panel of Mr Phil Jones (P&C President), Ms Peta O’Keefe 
(Head Teacher Teaching & Learning) and myself selected 
Ms Hayley Cummins from a strong field of applicants for 
the English/Drama position. This position replaces Ms Marie 
Darroch who has retired and who is very much missed by 
our budding authors and gifted and talented writers. Ms 
Cummins, who is now on Maternity Leave, will join our 
staff early in Term 1, 2013. We look forward to having Ms 
Cummins on board with us in a permanent capacity next 
year.

Finally, may I encourage you to encourage your child 
if they are aged between 15 and 19 of age to participate 
in the Mission Australia’s 2012 Youth Survey which can 
be undertaken in the student’s own time until it closes on 
Friday, 17 August. The survey is available online and can be 
accessed at www.mayouthsurvey.com.au

In summary, there is a lot happening this term (as always), 
particularly as we prepare our students for the HSC. Thank 
you for your ongoing support.

Dr Sharon Parkes
Principal
August 2012 
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CAPA FACULTY 
Well Winner was the Winner! For those who haven’t logged 
on to the school website or noticed the school sign, Alex 
Winner,  Artist of the Month for the month of April, HSC Vi-
sual Arts and Drama student, and really just a clever young 
man, has won the much coveted National Moran Photo-
graphic Prize. Over 9,000 entries were received nationwide 
and Alex won! Alex received a cheque for $5,000.00 which 
he happily paraded around with for days until it was sug-
gested he should bank it! Sarah Coleman, Maddie Moulten 
and Lauren Moulten, all of Year 12 (no they are not sisters), 
were also finalists in the senior section. Kirra Davey, Emily 
Jeffs, Jesse Landrigan and Bethany Woodhouse of Year 10 
were finalists in the junior section. Very big congratulations 
to these very clever and talented students.

The continual success of Warners Bay High School in this 
competition is a testament to the cleverness of our students 
and the teaching prowess of the faculty. Well done!

Jye Blackman and Peyton Stevenson, members of the Year 
10 Photography group, were both chosen for an Excel-
lence in Art award by the organisers of the Write For Fun 
competition and will have their photographs featured in 
the published work, Art Attack. This places them in the 
top 5% of this national competition and again reflects the 
clever and creative nature of the staff and students at WBHS. 
Particular thanks to Mr Michael Kondov for his efforts with 
these students and all of the other Year 9 and 10 students 
who entered this competition.

More success for our visual artists with the Year 10 Ceramics 
class exhibiting their work in the Morpeth Tea Pot exhibi-
tion from Thursday, 16 August to Sunday, 26 August. These 
students have been working with Ms Armstrong and Mrs 
Pfister to create wonderful and exotic examples of contem-
porary Tea Pots and it is a reflection of the creative environ-
ment that exists in the Ceramics room that these students 

are invited year after year to be a part of this professional 
exhibition. I would like to thank Ms Armstrong for her con-
tinued support of our students in this exhibition.

Students from Year 10 Ceramics exhibiting their teapots at 
Morpeth this year are:

Darcie Anderson April Gialouris

Daniel Bennett Sam Harden

Elyse Bird Jess Henderson

Samantha Brunia Amy Hiscox

Isaac Cummings Shannon Speering

Emily Curtis Belle Stewart

Georgia Fisher Jessica Stocker

Sam Garland Kate Stocker

 Artist of the Month for August is Kelsey Davey. 

Congratulations and keep 
up the great work. What 
a clever girl and only in 
Year 7!

On Sunday, 22 July the 
WBHS Concert and 
Stage Bands travelled to 
the University of NSW to 
perform at the NSW Band 
Festival. Both bands 
performed exceptionally 
well and were excellent 
ambassadors for the 
school, with each band 
receiving a bronze award 
for their performances. 
 The Concert Band was also awarded the NSW Band Festival 
Development Award. They will receive an exclusive 1 hour 
performance workshop with Sydney band expert, Simon 
Thew. Approximately 40 students from Years 7 to 11 were 
involved.

On Friday, 10 August, the Concert Band was also involved 
in a performance at the Newcastle Town Hall with Eleebana 
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(Bands In The Schools) 
Come and join us for an enjoyable 

day of music and fun!!!  FREE!!! 

 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday 9th September  
Valentine Public School 

9.30am– 2.00pm  

Public School. On Saturday, 18 August, they also played 
at the Electric Vehicle Festival on the Newcastle Foreshore.

Our next play out will be at The Hunter Region Bandfest 
at the Lake Macquarie Performing Arts Centre in Week 2 
of Term 4. A very big thank you to Mr Chris English for his 
tireless efforts with both bands.

Our Drama students are participating in both the senior 
and junior Dramaworks in Newcastle. The students will be 
participating in workshops with professional tutors working 
on a variety of theatrical conventions including the Art of 
Puppetry, movement based Flashmob, Zen Zen Zo, Biome-
chanics and Vocal Soundscapes.

Kelsey Lee of Year 11 has also attended a workshop experi-
ence at the National Institute of Dramatic Arts (NIDA). This 
was a wonderful experience for Kelsey and she is to be com-
mended for her skills and dedication to her acting.

Congratulations to our Dance Festival Group who suc-
cessfully participated in the 2012 Hunter Regional Dance 
Festival. They, as always, conducted themselves in a sophis-
ticated and mature manner and danced beautifully. A very 
big thank you to Mrs Rhonda Grant for her tireless efforts 
with this group.

It is time for our Music, Drama and Visual Arts HSC students 
to perform or resolve the practical components of their HSC 
course. We wish them the best of luck. A very big thank you 
to Mr Ashley Forbes, Year 12 Music, Mrs Sandra Monk, 
Year 12 Drama and Mrs Renae Rogers and Mrs Donna 
Pfister, Year 12 Visual Arts, for the dedication and care that 
they have given to these students.

Our HSC MAD Night will be on Wednesday, 29 August. 
You can view the artworks and listen to selected perfor-
mances from our very talented HSC cohort. Viewing of the 
artworks will commence at 6pm with musical and drama 
items starting at 7pm. A gold coin donation can be made 
at the door. We hope to see many members of our school 
community at this wonderful evening.

Lastly, but by no means least, the CAPA Faculty farewelled 
two very dear and clever members of staff in the last term. 
Mrs Kath Teagle has left us to pursue her business ventures 
and we wish her all the luck and success in the world. Kath 
was a very important part of our faculty and she is very 
much missed.

We have also reluctantly said goodbye to Mr Michael Kon-
dov. Michael was successful at interview for a permanent 
position as a Visual Arts teacher at Newcastle High School 
and whilst we are very glad he now has a permanent job, 
we really can’t believe he has gone from our fold. We wish 
him all the best. It is a testament to Michael’s abilities as an 
educator that he was chosen for such a sought after posi-
tion.To say that the staff and students miss both Michael 
and Kath is an understatement. 

Ms Trudy Farmer

Head Teacher CAPA
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 Hunter Schools Dance Festival 2012 - Year 10
Bec Alder

Jo Golding

Sabina Gomboso

Emily Jeffs

Kirsten Marsh

Amy Meier

India Monaghan

Rhian Ostle

Georgia Rolla

Jessica Schembri

Peyton Stevenson

Jade Thompson

Natalie Williams

Bethany Woodhouse
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    FORMAL 

    MAKEUP 
              $30  

(RECEIVE $$30 FREE COSMETICS) 
BRING A FRIEND 

$50 
(RECEIVE $$50 FREE COSMETICS) 

  
BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL 

 

CARDIFF CHEMIST 

HARRISON STREET 

49545355 

    FORMAL 

    MAKEUP 
              $30  

(RECEIVE $$30 FREE COSMETICS) 
BRING A FRIEND 

$50 
(RECEIVE $$50 FREE COSMETICS) 

  
BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL 

 

CARDIFF CHEMIST 

HARRISON STREET 

49545355 

 

Star Struck 2012 - Year 10
Bec Alder

Lucy Beavan

Jo Golding

Sabina Gomboso

Emily Jeffs

Kirsten Marsh

Amy Meier

India Monaghan

Erika Partridge

Georgia Rolla

Jessica Schembri

Jade Thompson

Jarrah Webster

Natalie Williams

Bethany Woodhouse
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SUGINAMI VISIT 2012
Twenty nervous Japanese students from our sister school in 
Tokyo arrived at WBHS on 25 July to participate in a ten day 
Home Stay program. 

Most of our Year 10 Japanese Elective class plus two kind 
non-Japanese learners hosted these students and showed 
them what the Australian lifestyle was all about. The Sug-
inami students were able to enjoy our sunny winter weather, 
sausage sizzles, fish’n’chips, a jetboat ride on the lake and 
dolphin cruise, and see all our unusual Aussie animals at 
the Reptile Park. They tasted and loved pavlova, fairy bread 
and chocolate crackles but failed to appreciate the delicate 
flavours of Vegemite and licorice! They were introduced 
to Aussie slang (among other choice phrases). and showed 
how good they were at video games. 

The ten days passed so quickly and judging by the emo-
tional farewells on their last day, this was a very sucessful 
exchange visit. Many friendships were made during this visit 
and hopefully they, and our sister school relationship, will 
continue to flourish in the future. 

Ms K Holmes
Language Teacher

LANGUAGES
TDL Students

Merci beaucoup to the generous families of Lachlan 
Selby, Brendan Schrader and Xavier Koutelas who hosted 
our three French boys this year. We can vouch that they 
were excellent “teachers” in our French classes (with rapt 
attention paid, particularly by the girls…) and had their 
self-introductions in French down pat by the end of their 
two weeks at school. Hopefully next year we will get some 
French girls to redress the imbalance.

The Trips

The countdown is on now – the days are being ticked off 
in the language rooms for the trips to Japan and France in 
the September holidays. Orientation lessons are being com-
pleted in the next two weeks and the more organised of the 
students (and teachers) are starting to pack their “baggages”. 
Both trips are leaving on Thursday, 20 September. Take care 
of Dr Parkes, she will finish the Year 12 Graduation Formal 
at midnight and then have to be on the coach to Sydney at 
4.00 a.m! No guesses for who will sleep the longest on the 
plane… Watch this space for trip reports and lots of photos 
in the next Bay Bulletin.

Ms L Sherwood 
Head Teacher LOTE
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ENGLISH
The English faculty have been very busy in recent weeks 
with the Year 12 Trial and a workshop on Macbeth for Year 
10. Year 12 students will also complete their last assessment 
task in Week 5 and are busy preparing their speeches.  Our 
Extension II students are also in the process of completing 
the final editing of their HSC Major Works. The Year 8 Cre-
ative Writing Elective is also underway this semester and 
we are looking forward to reading the results of their efforts 
later in the year.

We have also been busy moving into our new demountable 
classrooms at long last.  We are so pleased they have finally 
arrived, as they provide  a much improved environment for 
both staff and students.

Our Years 7 and 8 Debating Teams participated in the 
Premier’s Debating Challenge, with each team winning one 
debate. Our Year 9 has been knocked out, but Year 10 has 
moved into the quarter finals. Congratulations to all our 
teams on their good sportsmanship and the effort they have 
put into developing their skills.

I would like to ask parents for help with ensuring that their 
students return their English textbooks promptly. Presently, 
each of the Years 7 to 10 are undertaking a novel study.  
We have been experiencing some issues with students 
not returning English textbooks.  All English textbooks are 
barcoded and borrowed through the library borrowing sys-
tem.  Students’ names are also recorded in the front of the 
textbook.  When books are not returned it often means that 
there are not enough texts for other classes. When students 
receive overdue notices they often respond that they have 
returned the book however, this is highly unlikely.  Could 
parents please encourage students to look for the missing 
text books and return them to the library promptly, so that 
other students don’t miss out?

There are performances for Year 10, Heroes [23 August], 
and Year 8, Monty Pryor [28 August], later this term. There 
will also be a workshop for talented Year 10 writers run by 
the Hunter Writers Centre in early August.

Mrs S Dobbie
Head Teacher English




Wednesday Wednesday 
19 September 201219 September 2012




Family and Friends of all 
Year 12 students are cordially 

invited to attend Year 12's 
last offi cial function 

at school.

This is a day to congratulate 
the many students who have 

done well and to farewell 
Year 12, 2012.


Girls – white button-through shirt, 
school skirt, black stockings and tie

Boys – black trousers, white shirt 
and tie

The ceremony begins 
at 9.15am sharp.

Please be seated by 9.00am.

Year 12 students and parents 
are invited to a breakfast at 

school from 8.00am.



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do so.

As children get older, their worries become much more 
specific and more complex. Before they reach school age, 
children tend to worry about imaginary and supernatural 
threats such as monsters, as well as separation from parents. 
Early primary school children worry mostly about threats 
to their physical wellbeing, but by late primary and early 

secondary school the worries shift. At this 
stage, young people are more likely to 
be concerned about their social standing 
with peers, and their level of ability at 
school. The large majority of students in 
high school have high levels of anxiety 
over their ability to manage their school 
work, complete assignments and home-
work, and pass their exams.

WHAT CAN WE DO ABOUT IT?

Warners Bay High School has an enor-
mous amount of support available to 
assist our young people, from even the 
early years in secondary schooling to 
develop educational resilience and  re-
duce anxiety. By working collaboratively 
with families, students and the school, 
students can be shown ways to reduce 
their levels of anxiety and increase their 
confidence in managing school work. 

Personnel are available to support stu-
dents including Year Advisers, the Head 
Teacher Welfare and Learning Support, 
Learning and Support Teachers and 
programs such as the school’s Home-
work Centre for students and parents. 
As students enter Year 7 and throughout 
the early years of high school, important 
habits can be formed through consis-
tency and encouragement. Simple study 
techniques including daily revision and 
study, promoting learning as a fun activ-
ity and setting goals are some of the many 
ways we can prepare our young people 
early so that the worries and anxieties 
about assignments and exams later in 
secondary schooling can be minimised. 
Having a well-balanced lifestyle with a 

combination of family time, fun time with friends, sports 
and hobbies and school study will make a huge difference 
to how your child manages the challenges throughout high 
school. 

Most importantly we must remember that it is our child’s 
happiness that matters most!!!

Learning and studying can be fun. Why not encourage 
your child to come along to the Warners Bay High School 
Homework Centre???

Mrs J Riley

FROM THE SUPPORT FACULTY
The Support Faculty has been fortunate in gaining an ad-
ditional 0.5 Learning and Support Teacher (LAST), Mr Chris 
Maher, who has been an Itinerant Teacher at WBHS and 
its partner primary schools for a number of years. As the 
LAST, Mr Maher will complement the Support Faculty in 
providing additional student support in all areas of learn-
ing and behaviour. Mr Maher comes to us 
highly qualified and is a valued member of 
not only the Support Faculty, but Warners 
Bay High School.

As Head Teacher Welfare, I have been co-
ordinating the ‘SHINE’ program held at the 
Willow Uniting Church and implemented 
by a highly committed and well-trained 
team of youth workers. SHINE is not a re-
ligious program, however, we are grateful 
for the Willow United Church in allowing 
us to use their facilities. Due to the success 
of the program and positive outcomes 
achieved by students, the Newcastle Rotary 
Group have kindly donated $700 towards 
the future implementation of the SHINE 
program.

We are now coming up to an important 
time of the year for students entering Year 
7 in 2013. This time of the year evokes 
many fears and worries for parents as their 
children leave Primary School and enter 
the world of High School. Worries about 
safety issues on the road and on public 
transport, isolation when at home alone 
and peer pressure resulting in risk taking 
are all common concerns parents have 
about their children. 

WHAT TEENAGERS THINK PARENTS 
WORRY ABOUT

Young people were asked in a survey to 
list what teenage issues they thought par-
ents worry about (A. Fuller, 2004). They 
thought the teenage issues parents worried 
about the most included drugs, education, 
alcohol, peer influences, safety while 
socialising,  sexual activity, making wrong 
decisions, immorality and diet. Interestingly, their children’s 
happiness was not one of the things they thought parents 
worried about.

SOME BATTLES NEED TO BE FOUGHT HEAD ON:

At least a third of young people worry and it may be that 
worrying is helpful in preparing people in case bad things 
happen to them. However, too much worrying can stop 
young people from attempting new activities and ‘having 
a go’. It is useful for parents to show young people how to 
overcome fears and worries where it is possible and safe to 
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TROUBLE GETTING THE KIDS TO 
DO THEIR HOMEWORK????

....WBHS HAS THE ANSWER!!!

 Homework Help 
Learning Hub

 runs from 3:20 – 5:20pm, 
Tuesday and Thursday afternoons 
between weeks 2 and 9 each term 

except Term 4 when it fi nishes in week 6. 

It is available for students on a show up and 
take advantage basis. 

Afternoon tea is provided.

Students may use the time for quiet study and use of 
library facilities, to get help with homework or to go 
over work from class. Mr Briggs, who provides tutoring 
support to the school will be running a Junior Work, 
Study and Time Management Skills course during 
Homework Help over the next few weeks. He will run a 
similar course at a senior student level next term.

Homework Help is supervised by our dedicated School 
Learning Support staff, assisted by volunteer education 
students from the University of Newcastle and senior 
WBHS students. It has developed a wonderful commu-
nity atmosphere where students from all years can help 
each other out. Often the younger students can take 
advantage of the first hand knowledge that our older 
students have of various assignments and assessment 
tasks.

The Learning Hub is an area where the school welcomes 
the input and assistance of the community. If you are 
able to lend a hand with Homework Help it would be 
greatly appreciated. Often the students just need assis-
tance to interpret a question. The more help, support 
and involvement we can offer, the better for all. 

Please email patricia.hendrie@det.nsw.edu.au or leave 
a message with our administration staff on 49549488 
to register your interest. Senior students wishing to vol-
unteer can contact Ms Hendrie (CAPA) or Mrs Conroy 
(SLSO).

As the Homework Help Learning Hub is 
partially funded by our wonderful P&C, this 

service is free to all students. 

MATHEMATICS 
FACULTY REPORT
The term started off with Year 12 doing their Trial HSC Ex-
aminations. The staff are busy at the moment marking and 
providing feedback to students. It is important that Year 12 
students complete past examination style questions – there 
are books of past papers and solutions available.  This is 
very important preparation for the HSC Exams. Any student 
who needs a copy of these should see their Mathematics 
teacher.

We welcome back Mr Hicks after his leave. He is familia-
rising himself with his classes. Please be advised that most 
students receive some form of Homework in Maths. All 
Years 7 and 8 students were provided with a specific home-
work book which the teachers use to set specific homework. 
Please ask to have a look at your child’s homework book.

Recently Mr Morrissey organised the annual Westpac 
Mathematics Competition. There were approximately 50 
students who entered and this was pleasing. We are anx-
iously awaiting the results as the students are aware of the 
importance and significance of receiving a certificate in 
these competitions.

The University of Newcastle has recently developed a pro-
gram of Enrichment for Years 9 and 10 students. Mr Furner 
and Mrs Drummond have been attending the University 
every second Wednesday with Clifford TeBay, Georgia 
Fisher, Luke McIvor, Sam Harden and Caitlyn Reeves all 
from Year 10. The program is based on certain topics that 
students may come across in future years when they attend 
University.  The topics include Fractals, Number Molecules, 
Spatial Geometry and Reasoning.  The program is excel-
lent and is so valuable for future University Students. It is 
disappointing, however that no Year 9 students took up the 
opportunity.

Mr Jamie Furner
Head teacher Mathematics 

____________________________________

P & C Meeting

The next Warners Bay High School 

P & C AGM Meeting will be held on

Tuesday, 

28 August 2012 

Drinks and nibbles at 7.00 pm 

Meeting commences 7.30 pm

in H1

- the first building on the right 

as you come into the Gate 1 Car Park 

(closest to the round-a-bout 

on Hillsborough Road)
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SOCIAL SCIENCE       
MARINE STUDIES      
Year 8 Marine Studies get out and about! 
They showed themselves to be com-
petent swimmers in the heated pool at Coughlan’s Swim 
Centre and now know enough CPR skills to feel confident to 
act in an emergency.

Are you due to finish School at the end of the year?

You, along with thousands of other students will be finishing school together and all applying for casual, part time
and full time work. How will you stand out from all the other students and get noticed?

Professional Resume Writing Service
Contact Penny today on (02) 4955 1856 and obtain a resume that stands out from the crowd!

(Prices listed are for high school students only. All other prices are listed on website below)

Resume

ABN: 74 198 044 817

www.reviveyourresume.com.au

ResumeREVIVE YOUR RESUME

The Year 8 class had a number of opportunities to catch and 
collect marine specimens at the Warners Bay Jetty. Students 
employ catch and release practices in most cases, but we do 
collect specimens for classroom study which are returned 
back to the lake after a number of weeks to ensure the fish 
do not forget how to catch their own food.

The Year 8 Marine Studies classes have all lessons in the 
rooms with fish tanks to take advantage of the calming 
qualities the fish bring to a classroom. Students learn how 

to maintain an aquarium and about 
how to feed the fish regularly a 
diet of finely cut up fresh fish. We 
are pleased to say we have not lost 
a specimen yet and thanks to the 
Year 9 Marine Studies class, all tank 
specimens were safely returned back 
to the lake at the end of Term 2. 

Ms D Weston & Ms H Saperas
Teachers - Social Science
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YEAR 9 MARINE STUDIES 
WETLANDS EXCURSION – 
SOCIAL SCIENCE
On Friday, 10 August, 2012 Year 9 Marine Studies students 
attended an excursion to the Hunter Wetlands Centre at 
Shortland. The students enjoyed a one hour canoe activity 
on the natural waterways of the wetlands. Many students 
displayed a natural ability at this activity and there was only 
one canoe which ended upside down, much to the amuse-
ment of the students. The next hour was spent completing 
fieldwork in the main pond area using scientific instruments 
to assess water depth, turbidity, pH level and the range of 
aquatic animals in the area. 

Mrs H. Saperas (Social Science teacher) 

LAW WEEK  
18 May, 2012

Year 10 Commerce attended Law Week at the Newcastle 
Court House for Commerce & Legal Studies students in the 
Hunter Region. The students had an opportunity to watch 
a criminal trial in the Supreme Court with a Supreme Court 
judge and jury. The Year 10 Commerce class are an enthusi-
astic and engaging class and this was the quietest they have 
been in the last 3 years I have had the pleasure of being their 
teacher. The behaviour of the class was exemplary as always 
and excellent feedback was received from the staff who 
organised the excursion. The class participated in a range of 
activities at the Court House and Mark Peters represented 
our class in a role play by the Community Justice Centre.  
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INSPIRATION DURING 
THE OLYMPIC GAMES
The Olympic Games is a time where we are all inspired 
by the mental and physical abilities, sacrifices and achieve-
ments of World Olympians.  We are celebrating the Olym-
pics in the library with books which feature Olympians and 
Sporting Champions. 

To tie in with the Olympics we have an Inspiration Wall 
where there are interesting photos of books and people 
reading them. 

 Our readers have been set the task of writing a humorous or 
serious caption for a photo of their choosing.  Winners will 
be announced soon.

Mrs Bright and Mrs Clarke
Librarians

CHESS AT 
WARNERS 
BAY HIGH

School Chess Championships

Our School Chess Championships have now finished.  28 
students across Years 7-12 entered this competition.  The 
competition was played in three divisions: Championship, 
Intermediate and Beginners.  A round robin competition 
was played, followed by playoffs for Champions and places 
in each division.  Games were played in excellent spirit, and 
all students are to be congratulated on their involvement in 
the competition.  A presentation lunch for all students who 
entered the competition will be held later this term.

Placegetters in each Division:

CHAMPIONSHIP Year INTERMEDIATE Year

1st Mitchell Dunlop  10 Connor  Croese  9

2nd Corey Sills 10 Louy Bonnay 7

3rd Liam Gleeson 10 Henry Humphrey 9

4th Lloyd James 8 Rhys Harrison 9

5th Hamish 
Broadhurst-Tynan

10

6th Clarine Cherry 12
   

BEGINNERS

BOYS Year GIRLS Year

1st Harrison Whitfield 7 Clarine Cherry 12

2nd Dylan Hughes 8 Raelene Cherry 9

3rd Liam Munns 7

4th Nick Kimberley 7
 

Once again, on behalf of our students I would like to pub-
licly thank David Absalom (ex-student and WBHS Chess 
Champion) and Mr Doug Wright (Casual TAS Teacher) for 
their coaching, encouragement and mentoring of our stu-
dents.  Your assistance is greatly appreciated.

One Day Round Robin Chess Tournament

This is the first time we have entered a School Team in this 
tournament.  It was played at Callaghan College, Waratah 
Campus, in a Round Robin format.  This is the first time 
our students have used chess clocks.  Each student played 
6 matches, with a time limit of 15 minutes per player per 
match.  Twelve WBHS students entered this competition.  
Each WBHS student had a least two wins.  As Chess Co-
ordinator, I want to particularly congratulate all our students 
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Jacob Taylor, Jake Bates, Chris Bult and Mr Wright 

Mitchell Dunlop, David Absalom (School Chess Mentor), 
Hamish Broadhurst-Tynan and Henry Humphrey

who participated.  There was wonderful team spirit and 
friendship shown between all our students.  As an added bo-
nus, Warners Bay High School won the day on a countback 
from Callaghan College, Waratah Campus.  Our top five 
players from this day will progress to the State Semi-Finals 
of this tournament.

 Placegetters from our school included:

Position Name Year

3rd Mitchell Dunlop 10

4th Lloyd James 8

7th Henry Humphrey 9

8th Louy Bonnay 7

9th Connor Croese 9

12th Liam Gleeson 10

School Team in One Day Tournament – Back: Nick Kim-
berley, Raelene Cherry, Dylan Hughes, Sam Bancroft, 
Lloyd James, Liam Gleeson and Connor Croese
Front: Louy Bonnay, Curtis Yates, Mitchell Dunlop, Henry 
Humphrey and Reese Mackaway

WBHS School Chess Champion and Runner-Up -  
Mitchell Dunlop and Corey Sills

  

Go to our membership application link on our website: www.fcansw.org.au. 

Or to be posted a membership form contact us on (02) 4987 1847 or email 
admin@fcansw.org.au 

 

P.O. Box 895 
Raymond Terrace NSW 
2324 
Ph.: 024987 1847 
Email: 
admin@fcansw.org.au 

CARERS UNITE- For all NSW foster carers to unite into a powerful collective voice. 

ADVOCATE- To advocate on behalf of foster carers & their families, & to form 
strong working partnerships with government & non- government organisations in 
support of a quality OOHC system.  

SUPPORT- To provide peer support to foster carers, & to assist them to achieve the 
best possible outcomes for their foster children & families.  

EDUCATE- To educate foster carers & raise awareness in the general public of the 
vital role of foster carers.  

To provide advocacy, support & information to carers, that ensures they continue 
to receive the best support from their NGOs, allowing each child in care to 
achieve their full potential. 

FCANSW welcomes & supports a culturally diverse community of foster carers who 
come from all different backgrounds & offer a wealth of experience.  

 
What unites us, is the common goal we have in raising this next generation to 

reach their full potential. 
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WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL 
P & C ASSOCIATION
The next meeting of the Warners Bay High School P&C As-
sociation will be held in room H1 on Tuesday, 28 August at 
7.00pm for a 7.30pm start.  At 7.00pm we will again start 
with some social time where everyone can talk over a drink 
and something to eat.

We had a great turn out at our July meeting which gener-
ated some very constructive discussion and made for a very 
enjoyable and informative meeting.  We would like to thank 
Ms Rachel Noonan for her informative talk on the Social 
Science Faculty and the great work they are doing.  This 
presentation showed how the school provides opportunities 
for all students interested in the social science disciplines.

The school canteen is operating smoothly again this year.  
Another donation from the canteen has enabled the P&C 
to fulfill all of its term commitments already plus provide a 
bonus donation to the school.  This brings our total school 
donations so far this year to $50,000.  This will enable the 
P&C to fund additional items in this year’s budget.  I would 
like to thank Wendy and the dedicated volunteers for their 
efforts.  Volunteering on the canteen is one way to support 
your child and keep up to date with what’s happening at the 
school.  If you have a free day once a month, why not vol-
unteer on the canteen? Wendy is always happy to welcome 
any newcomers.

We would like to extend an invitation to all to attend our 
next meeting.  A member of the TAS Faculty will be doing 
a presentation.  Come and use this opportunity to get to 
know the Principal, some of the school executive and other 
parents in the relaxed atmosphere of a P&C meeting.  Your 
support will help to ensure the success of Warners Bay High 
School.

We look forward to your continued support and hope to see 
you at our next meeting.

Phillip Jones
President

SRC NEWS –        
JEANS FOR GENES
The Student Representative Council has once again co-
ordinated a very successful fundraising activity. The SRC, 
students and staff at Warners Bay High raised $711.20 as 
part of Jeans for Genes Day held on Friday, 3 August. This 
donation will help with medical research on childhood 
illness and disease.  Thanks to all of those people who sup-
ported this worthwhile campaign. 

 

0448 807 717 
 Professional tuition in a relaxed atmosphere 
 Automatic/ Manuals–5 star ANCAP rating 
 Fully qualified instructor with child protection 
checks 

 Pick up & drop off from home - school - work 
 All cars dual controlled 
 1:1 specialised training tailored to your needs 
 Night lessons available by appointment 

 

Packages and gift certificates available 

 

ASK ME ABOUT YOUR KEYS2DRIVE FREE 
LESSON 
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PERMISSION 

TO PHOTOGRAPH

Dear Parents/Carers,

During the course of the school year there are occasions 
when photographs of groups of students are printed in 
local newspapers or school publications, and images are 
also presented on our website. It is the Department of 
Education and Communities’ policy to obtain permission 
from the parent/carer for these photos to be included in 
such publications. 

With a school size of approximately 1350 students, it 
is quite time consuming to telephone parents on each 
occasion to gain permission. Therefore, I would like to 
ask all parents/carers who do not not wish their child to be 
photographed under any circumstances, to please inform 
us in writing as soon as possible.

For individual photographs and interviews, students 
will continue to be asked if they are prepared for the 
photograph and/or interview to occur, and parents will 
be contacted. 

If you have any queries please do not hesitate to phone 
us on 0249 549488.

Dr Sharon Parkes

To thank you for your support of the 
school’s uniform, our suppliers 

Daylight
 Sportswear 

are holding a 

20% OFF20% OFF
STOCKTAKE STOCKTAKE 

SALESALE
Wednesday, 12  September 8.00am – 12:00pm

Thursday, 13 September 12:00pm – 4pm

Wednesday, 19 September 8.00am – 12:00pm

Thursday, 20 September 12:00 – 4.00pm 
SHOP HOURS ONLY

* SALE ONLY INCLUDES STOCK IMMEDIATELY 
AVAILABLE

* NO LAYBY, ORDERS, RAINCHECKS 

WEP Student Exchange – 
Memories and Skills for a Lifetime!

Give your child the opportunity to gain international 
experiences and language skills to kick-start a future 
career.  Along with distinct language benefi ts, exchange 
students mature, gain confi dence and develop a more 
worldly approach upon their return to Australia.  

Experience the wonderful world of WEP! 
Choose from over 100 programs to over 20 countries 
around the world to live and study for a summer, 
semester or year. Applications are closing at the end of 
August for programs departing in Jan-Feb 2013. WEP is 
also offering Early Bird Specials for programs departing 
in July-Sept 2013!

Find out more!
 Visit www.wep.org.au and request a free 

information pack
 Attend one of WEP’s 

information evenings
 Call 1300 884 733 

(for the cost of a local 
call)

Upcoming Information Evenings
 
Sydney: 25 July, 8 August, 25 October
Level 2 / 95-99 York Street / Sydney 
CBD
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SPORT REPORT
Rugby League Report

Teams from Warners Bay High com-
peted in all age groups in the Knights 
Knockout competition. In the Under 13 
competition the boys participated with 
spirit, which was a credit to Warners 
Bay High School. The boys had one 

draw, one loss and one win to narrowly miss the opportu-
nity to progress to the second round of the competition. All 
the boys participated well with Reece Lonsdale and Daniel 
Baker leading from the front. This team has a lot of potential 
and camaraderie and with more training, progress can be 
made.

In the Under 14’s competition the boys participated strong-
ly, but were just pipped at the post by Whitebridge High 
School. The boys won all their games, but it was revenge 
for a strong Whitebridge outfit that was beaten by the Bay 
in the first round of the Buckley Shield U14’s competition. 
Throughout both competitions the boys competed hard and 
played with enthusiasm, but silly errors proved costly. The 
best for the Bay where Jacob Doherty, Harrison Booth  Jack 
Smedley and Kennan Marsden. 

The U15’s boys remained competitive during their com-
petition, despite a lack of numbers. The boys who played 
showed a lot of spirit and heart to compete against other 
teams with full rosters. Darcy Lemmich and Connor Man-
ning both played well for Warners Bay, but I’m sure they 
would be happy for the full team named to be joint ‘MVPs’.

The U16’s boys were the last team to compete in the Knights 
Knockout. The boys came up against some strong opposi-
tion in Whitebridge, Belmont and St Marys High Schools. 
This team played with enthusiasm, but it was not enough 

for the team to progress to the second round. Jake Arnott, 
Frazer Price and Sam Jenkins performed well for the Bay.

Well done to all the boys who played for Warners Bay High 
School. All played hard and fair, while exhibiting excellent 
sportsmanship.

Bill Turner Cup and Trophy Football 2012.

Warners Bay High School 15 Years Boys and Girls have 
been involved in the annual knockout competition. Rounds 
1, 2 and 3 are played in the form of Gala Days and the 
Warners Bay students were involved heavily. 

The boys team played Rounds 1 and 2 on the same day play-
ing West Wallsend High School in Round 1 and St. Mary’s 
High School in Round 2. The team played magnificently 
in both matches winning both games comfortably. West 
Wallsend were dismissed 3-0 in the first game with goals 
from Austin Mahoney, Reece Petitt and Sam Cooper. The 
game, however, could have been different if captain and 
goalkeeper Jake Hamilton had not saved a penalty.

In Round 2 the boys dominated from start to finish. Although 
goals were difficult to come by, it was always clear which 
team was going to win. After  0-0 at half time the boys came 
out in the second half with much more attacking flair, with 
the inclusion of Reece Petit in the front 3. Reece  made 
himself a big target and the game was soon won after a spree 
of goals came thick and fast. Sam Cooper, once again, was 
on the score sheet and a finely taken goal by Matt Parker 
sealed the game. 

In Round 3 the boys played against St. Paul’s, with the 
winners facing the prospect of playing either Whitebridge 
or Hunter Sports High in the Hunter final. The boys were 
very confident of a victory, however they were shocked 
by St. Paul’s power and pace all over the park and found 

???????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????? 

warners bay high school p&c

association and year 12 

  trivia night 
When: 24th August 2012 Where: MPC

Time: 6.30pm for a 7.00pm start

Cost: $10.00 per head

8 people to a table: Singles welcome

BYO: Nibbles, drinks. No Alcohol Allowed

???????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????????? 
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Jessica Bingham, Daniel Bos, Ethan Grine, Mikeelie Jeffs, 
Hannah Kelly-Moore, Ellie McVey, Reece Papadimitrios, 
Jessica Potts and Jordan Pryke.  We wish them all the best.

State Cross Country

Congratulations to all of our students who competed re-
cently at the State Cross Country Carnival at Eastern Creek 
recently.  Jake Bates was our most successful athlete receiv-
ing a silver medal  in his event.  

 

themselves 2-0 down at half time after two break away goals 
were scored by the opposition. The boys were shell shocked 
and could not claw back the deficit and, with injuries to key 
players, went down 4-0, conceding another 2 goals in the 
second period. Well done to all the boys involved.

The girls were drawn against Swansea in Round 1 and were 
convincing winners, scoring five goals in total. Goals were 
scored by India Coloton (2) Kate Eades, Zoe Bevan and 
Bailey Elliott. In Round 2 the girls fought out a very tough 
match versus Whitebridge High. The girls held all the pos-
session and scored early through pocket rocket Rachel Jeffs 
who slotted the ball home minutes into the start of the game. 
It took a wonder goal from Kate Lindsay to win the tie and 
round up a player of the match performance. The defence 
was solid and this was overall a very good performance.

In Round 3 the girls met St. Paul’s High School on a wet 
afternoon. The girls were more concerned about the smell 
of the shirts than playing, as they had to use the shirts that 
the boys had played in the game before!! We definitely 
need a new kit. The girls soon settled down and listened to 
some coaching points from Mr Jones and went out with a 
positive attitude. 

The girls were once again dominant and battered the St. 
Paul’s defence, but were unable to make the breakthrough. 
The passing and movement by the girls was excellent and it 
was only a matter of time before the girls scored. The goal 
was scored by Year 7 Georgia Cook, who was outstanding 
in the match and followed up this goal with another 3 goals 
to make her player of the match. A fifth goal was scored by 
India Coloton, Georgia’s strike partner, who also performed 
really well. The girls played magnificently and go marching 
on to Round 4, where they were to play Hunter Sports High 
School. 

The Hunter Sports High School’s team is the current holder 
of the girls Bill Turner Cup trophy and it looked like an 
uphill task for our girls. The girls were really nervous go-
ing into the game and were lacking in confidence due to 
the reputation of the opposition. Hunter Sports were very 
strong and it wasn’t very long before they were ahead. The 
Warners Bay High School girls worked really hard and 
played to the best of their abilities. The opposition piled on 
the pressure and they were clearly a top class team. There 
was a flood of goals as our girls worked tirelessly to contain 
them. Unfortunately, a win was out of the question and it is 
likely that Hunter Sports will once again go all the way in 
this competition. The girls were defeated and deflated after 
a heavy performance; however the pick of the bunch was 
Chloe Hepplewhite who was outstanding on the day.  

Thank you to all those student who participated in both 
teams.

Regional Athletics

Congratulations to all competitors who recently competed 
at the regional athletics.  The following students will be 
competing at State Athletics in early September.  Jake Bates, 

Netball Report

The girls Open Netball Gala Day for round 1 consisting 
of 5 games of the CHS knockout competition was held 
on Wednesday 14  March at Charlestown District Netball 
Courts.  After being postponed twice, we finally struck it 
lucky and the weather was perfect. The girls played ex-
tremely well and the ability in our team was obviously a 
class above the rest. Warners Bay High were undefeated 
and advanced to the next round as Eastlakes Zone’s team 
number 1.

The results of the gala day are as follows:-

Warners Bay v Belmont – 19-14

Warners Bay v Whitebridge – 21-12

Warners Bay v Swansea- 28-10

Warners Bay v Hunter Sports – 23-10

Warners Bay v Lake Munmorah – 47-4

We then advanced to the regional carnival at Newcastle 
District courts on 23 March to play rounds 2 and 3 of the 
CHS knockout. Warners Bay defeated Great Lakes High in 
round 2, although we were narrowly defeated by Mereweth-
er High in Round 3.

The team consisted of Georgia McVey, Jade O’Mally, Ab-
bie Johnson, Brittany Talarico, Jenna Ward, Mikaela Ryan, 
Jordyn O’Neill and Ellie McVey.
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SCHOOL DIARY
Aug 15 HSC Drama Showcase

16 Year 9 Focus Day

17 HSC English Extension 2 projects due 3.00pm

20 HSC Drama projects due 3.00pm

21 Year 9 2013 Subject Selection Evening - 7pm

22 Orientation meeting Japan trip - Pds 5 & 6

23 Year 10 English excursion - “Heroes” - MPC

24 Interviews Year 11 for Student Executive 2013

ANU Careers Information Day

25 ANU Careers Information Day

27 HSC  Design Tech projects due 9.00am
HSC Vis Art BOW due by 3.00pm
Interviews Year 10 for Student Executive 2013

28 P&C meeting
Year 8 English excursion - “Monty Pryor”

29 HSC MAD Night
Year 11 Bio Evolution of Australia 
BIOTA Study Day
Year 12 Legal Studies Study Day

30 HSC Drama performance
Student Executive Conference
Year 11 Bio Evolution of Australia 
BIOTA Study Day
EEE Excursion - Museum

31 HSC Drama marking

Sept 1 (Saturday) - Year 12 HSC Music performance 
rehearsal - MPC

2 (Sunday) - Year 12 HSC Music performance 
rehearsal - MPC

3 HSC Music projects due by 3.00pm

Sept 6 State Athletics
Year 11 Preliminary Exams commence

7 State Athletics

8 Local Government Polling - MPC

15 (Saturday) - Year 12 HSC Music Aural seminar

19 Year 12 Graduation Breakfast - 8.00am
Year 12 Graduation Ceremony - MPC - 9.15am
Year 12 Formal - Wests Leagues Club - 6.00pm

20 Years 7 & 10 immunisations
France trip commences

21 Year 11 Preliminary Exams conclude
Last day Term 3

24 September - 5 October -  Holidays

Oct 8 Students return

10 Year 11 Focus Day - Morisset

15 HSC Exams begin
Twilight concert

16 Year 7 EEE Presentation Day - TBC
Bandfest

17 Year 8 EEE Presentation Day - TBC
Bandfest

18 Year 8 EEE Presentation Day - TBC
Bandfest

School Ties 

are for sale at the School Office for those students / 
parents who need to make an urgent purchase outside 
Uniform Shop hours.

School ties must be worn to all formal assemblies and 
on excursions where students are expected to wear 
their uniform. 

$20 cash, cheque or credit card only 
                          - no EFTPOS available.   

                          

Cheques to made out to Daylight Sportswear Pty Ltd.  

Thank you.
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 SENIOR JERSEY ORDER FORM
Please attach your receipt from the office to this form. 

Name to be printed on back must be no more than 12 characters.

All names will be printed in upper case.

Orders must be in by the end of Term 3, 2012 (23 September)

Cheques to be made payable to Warners Bay High School (only for Senior Jerseys)

STUDENT NAME  ________________________________ ROLL   ________

CONTACT NO___________________

NAME TO BE PRINTED ON JERSEY :     

_____  _____  _____  _____  _____  _____  _____  _____  _____  _____  _____  _____

090-866

$66.00

UNIFORM SHOP TALK  
20% OFF SALE

The big news at the Uniform Shop is our 20% off sale! It is 
only on for four days, so make sure you come in and make 
some great savings. Everything in stock is discounted.

The sale will be on the following days only; 

Wednesday, 12 September 8am – 12:00pm

Thursday, 13 September 12:00pm – 4pm

Wednesday, 19 September 8am – 12:00pm

Thursday, 20 October 12:00pm – 4pm

To avoid lining up for the change rooms, come in before the 
sale days with your child to try on uniforms. Just remember 
there will be no refunds or returns on items bought at the 
sale, so please choose carefully.

SENIOR JERSEYS

As we head towards the end of the year it is time to start or-
dering senior jerseys. They may be ordered by current year 
10, 11 and 12 students. They are long sleeved and will have 
the name of your choice printed on the back. The name is to 
be no longer than 12 characters and will be printed in upper 
case. It can be a nickname as long as it is relevant to the 
name of the student. The shirts are to be paid for in advance 
at the office at a cost of $66 each and your order form and 
receipt need to be handed in at the Uniform Shop where 
you can try one on for size. Order forms can be found at the 
Uniform Shop or front office or print off the one attached 
to the Bay Bulletin. All orders must be in by the last day of 
Term 3. No orders will be taken after this date. 

PRICE INCREASE

For the first time since the Uniform Shop opened up over 
five and a half years ago Daylight Sportswear have had to 
increase prices on some items. They include microfibre 
track pants, sport polos, custom polos, sport shorts, girls 
blouses and boys formal shirts. All other items will remain 
the same. The price increase will take effect from the start of 
Term 4. New price lists will be available from the Uniform 
Shop next term and can be previewed on the next page of 
the Bay Bulletin.

SENIOR SHIRTS

Short-sleeved senior shirts are available at all times for $35 
each. They look great and don’t show the stains as easily as 
the white ones. We have plenty in stock, so come in and 
pick up a few for summer.

SOCKS

Have all your white socks been eaten by the washing ma-
chine? (I’m sure that’s what happens to ours). If so, come 
in and buy half a dozen pairs and you won’t have to worry 
about matching them up anymore because they all look the 
same! No more coming to school wearing odd socks. We 
have three sizes available so there is a pair to fit everyone. 

PAYMENT

Cheques can no longer be accepted, however payments can 
be made by cash or EFTPOS. Payment can also be made 
over the phone with a credit card and your child can pick 
up the order for you.

Ms Yvonne Wade
Uniform Shop Manager



OPERATING HOURS
EVERY

WEDNESDAY - 
8.00AM - 12.00PM

THURSDAY
12.00PM - 4.00PM

Additional hours on demand
refer to King Street Noticeboard

RS

- 
PM

PM
demand

Noticeboard

ITEM PRICE
GIRLS

S/S White Blouse & Piping $29.00

2 Pleat Tartan Skirt $48.50

4 Pleat Tartan Skirt $48.50

Black (Stretch) Slacks $39.00

Black Prestalene Shorts $35.00

Black Thick Stockings $9.50

BOYS

S/S Tailored White Shirt $29.00

Black Gabardine Shorts $35.00

Black Gabardine Trousers $42.00

UNISEX

Custom Polo Shirt $28.00

School Jacket $65.00

80/20 Wool Jumper $68.50

Polar Fleece Top $19.00

Wool Cardigan $72.00

Zip up Fleece Jacket $40.00

White Socks $7.50

Please check 
in at the 

Front Office 
on arrival.

ITEM PRICE
SPORT (UNISEX)

Football Socks 2-7, 7-12, 11-14 $8.50

Microfibre Trackpants $38.00

Sport Shorts - Standard Length $27.00

Sport Shorts  - Longer Length $27.00

Sport Polo Shirt $34.50

SPECIAL/OTHERS

Winter Scarf* $20.00

School Ties $20.00

School Cap $15.00

Apron $10.00

Chef’s Cap $6.50

Broad Brimmed Hats - UV Protection $15.00

Senior Polo - Yrs 11 & 12 $38.00

Senior Jersey - Yrs 11 & 12 - Long Sleeve TBA

Uniform Shop Manager -  Yvonne Wade 

Phone: 49549617 (shop hours)

0412 605982 (mobile)

SIZES
GIRLS 2 - 26 (Standard commercial size) - 

specific girls items
BOYS 8,10,12 + Extra small

S/M/L - XXXXXL
UNISEX Same as Boys sizes

SPORT Same as Boys sizes

JUMPERS 10 - 26

Daylight Sportswear Pty Ltd
EFTPOS AVAILABLE

A
ref

IIIIIIIITTTTTTTTTTTTTTTEM PRPR
GIRLS

Uniform

Ph

NEW PRICE LIST

STARTS 

OCTOBER 2012
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STUDENT INVOICES
For your convenience, Student Invoices are now being sent to you with 
each issue of the Bay Bulletin.

Please look on the back of the address label of this edition 
to locate your invoice.

Parents / caregivers who receive the Bay Bulletin by email 
will receive their invoice by mail as usual. 

Invoice Date: 28/03/2011
Amounts paid on or after the invoice date (28/03/2011) will still appear on this invoice.

Invoice to: Mr M Hopwood

WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL
1 Myles Avenue WARNERS BAY NSW 2282Phone: (02) 49549488 - Fax: (02) 49565297

"Quality Education for All"

Alexis Hopwood
Pay02-Dec-10 PD07 PD Health 2011

$6.0002-Dec-10 EN07 English 2011
$3.0002-Dec-10 SP07 Sport 2011

$30.0002-Dec-10 General Contrib 2011
$70.0002-Dec-10 MU07 Music 2011
$20.0002-Dec-10 TE07 Ind Arts 2011
$25.0002-Dec-10 TE07 Home Ec 2011
$25.0002-Dec-10 VA07 Vis Arts 2011
$30.00

Total for student: $209.00
Total for family: $209.00

Principal.

Please Note: the General Contribution is voluntary.Subject money is used to provide consumables.
Dr Sharon Parkes

CREDIT CARD PAYMENT SLIP:
CARD NUMBER:

EXPIRY DATE (mm/yy) CCV NUMBER:
CARDHOLDER NAME:

VISA:

MASTERCARD:

PAYMENT AMOUNT:

SIGNATURE:

Parent / Caregiver

Student Name

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR DETAILS?
Please fill in and return to the office.

Student’s Name:  ___________________________________   Year: _____________

Mailing Title: __________________________________________________________________________________

Address: ________________________________________________________ Home Phone: _________________

Phone numbers of parents/caregivers:

Name: ____________________  Daytime Ph No:________________  Mob: ______________________

Name: ____________________  Daytime Ph No:________________  Mob: ______________________

Emergency Contacts:

Name: ____________   Relationship: ______________ Daytime Ph No:________________  Mob: ______________________

Name: ____________   Relationship: ______________  Daytime Ph No:________________  Mob: ______________________


